DRAFT
Members Present: Chair of the Committee, Jarrod Brooks; Financial Director, Chris Woodbury; Jamie Weston; Baseball Director, Dave DeCew; School Board Rep, Peter Flynn; Softball Director, Erich Adler
Members Excused: Soccer Preschool-2 Director Colleen Gagnon; Basketball Director, Jonathan Korbet; Technology, Heather Jones
Recording Secretary:	Jarrod Brooks 

Jarrod Brooks called the virtual meeting to order at 7:21 pm


Soccer: Colleen sent a brief update since she was not able to attend the meeting.  She said that sign-ups are good number wise.  Wanted to know how the T-shirts went for the T-Ball program and if we should do the same for the younger program. Dave DeCew said it went great and he would recommend doing it for the younger program, and the cost was very limited ($300 for T-Ball).  Erich recommended using the ones that we have and only ordering new to supplement the needs we would have for this season, rather than starting from scratch while we have some downstairs.  The committee agreed with this idea.
She also has pictures set up for 9/1(?), will get information out on uniform pick-up.  Still looking for someone to take the younger program over.
Jaime asked if she can email the younger players looking for the younger director position. Jarrod stated that he will talk with her about that, and either he or she would do that along with Jaime making a Facebook post.
Baseball: Dave gave a quick rundown which copied Erich’s report last month.  We will need to replace the batting cage for next year.  The net is good, but frame is not. 
Dave stated his intention to finish with HYA as director of baseball, but Jamie LeFlem is interested in taking over his role. Jarrod will touch base with him and let him know the steps to go through.
Dave mentioned that there are some trees that are looking pretty dead.  He asked who he should talk to about this.with Marc Boisvert.

Softball: Erich asked Jaime to make a post about filling his position as well for Softball Director. He also said we are still looking for a replacement refrigerator donation for the snack shack at the softball field.

Technology: No Report

Basketball: No report

New Business: Jarrod shared the following information with the committee:
David Eilenberger owner of Blue Sky Irrigation Systems’ in Henniker has generously offered to donate an irrigation system to the town for the Ball Field behind Town Hall.  The Selectboard needs input from the Water Commissioners, Athletic Committee and Historic District Commission. 
Does the Athletic Committee support this?  Yes, the committee supports this (see motion below)
What is the usage of the field? The primary season is in the spring for Henniker Youth Baseball.  This year there were 4 teams, some years there are 5 teams.  The season goes from late April till June with roughly 40 games and 80 plus or minus practices.  
Has usage increased or decreased in last several years?  This year the numbers were pretty similar to pre-Covid, with only a smaller number of players.  The previous season was very limited due to Covid.
Do other leagues rent the field? Other leagues do not rent the field, however some teams have rented it over the year for fall baseball.  We have also had HYA coaches that wanted to have their teams play fall ball over the years.
How many games are played on it yearly? Roughly 40 in the spring. 
Can club membership or player fees be used to support the operational costs of water and maintenance? Yes, if this cannot be funded from the baseball budget it can come from the revolving account that we try not to touch often.
What are other concerns and comments about the irrigation system? Only recommendations is to have the valves placed inside the snack shack building with the controls to prevent people from touching them.
Jarrod Brooks made a motion to recommend supporting the irrigation donation at the town hall fields. Chris Woodbury seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Dave DeCew made motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jaime Weston seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 7:54 pm

Next meeting is scheduled for September 19, 2022 7:15 pm via zoom
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